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WHICH RESOIVED TO SET U A RURAL HOSPITAL and nine representatlves of the gentry
view: of their opinions, they would not and business men of the town. Doctor
wish' to be involved in the proposed Devereux was appointed as Secretary.
Hospital. Events moved rapidly over the following
Their opposition was brushed aside by three months; and when'the first:Annual
the meeting since those attending were General Meeting was held on.26th June

convinced that the necessary finance 1865 with John Surman in the chair, he
would be forthcoming. There was more was able to say that the Hospital could
debate on a proposal from Mr Sargeaunt, now “be regarded as fairly launched
that the proceeds of the sale of the and was destined to be of great and
aftermath of the Ham should be diverted  /asting benefit to the town and

to be used for the Hospital, rather than neighbourhood.” Doctor Devereux had

3



ihn:Middleton to draw

erection of a new

oh-was the designer of
iospital and several
eltenham.

y G
The popuianty of the Hospltal was
obvious, since the donations came not
only from the wealthy residents, but also
from the collection boxes in the
churches, workshops and shops. The
building contract was awarded to the
local firm of Collins and Cullis.

The 30 November 1871 was the day
chosen for the laying of the Foundation
stone of the new Hospital. The
ceremonies to mark this event started
with a service in the Abbey, the preacher
being the Reverend Hemming Robeson,
the incumbent of Forthampton. The
‘Register’ reported that “a numerous
congregation assembled in our
venerable old parish church, and a
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congregation more .devo
within its walls”,

After the service the Gov

friends of the Institutio

Town Hall and then pre

building site where a

had gathered to-watch

Foundation stone. The

Davies, led a short serv

John Surman;, the Presxde, :
Stone, under which was placed a bottle
containing a florin,-a shiliing, :a sixpence




D in the latest

as a deficiency of £402
0 clear this deficiency,
Committee members had

ad taken place over three
873 and “thanks to the
ris and great liberality of
S in the town and

0d” the bazaar had raised
660 2s 4d. Thanks to this
Hospital was free from debt.

r gloomy note, it was said that
g: costs were such that it was
to consider a change of rule to

nt and lmposed greater
bitions from subscribers and
s.to qualify for the right to

recommend patients to the Hospital.

During the following year, the committee
used the remaining balance of £37 in the
building fund, to add a porch-over the
front door, purchase a'linen press, and
provide a hot water supply to the upper
wards. Costs of running the hospital were
beginning to be of concern, since several
generous subscribers had passed away
and had not been replaced.

b

GRAHAM COURT -
THE OLD HOSPITAL IN OLDBURY RoAD
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the late Miss Mines. Th
recommended the employ

burden failing on the shoulders‘o
Dr Devereux. This was readily agreed
the 1875 AGM.

It is significant that whenever there
appeared to be a financial crisis:or:if
new equipment were needed, the people
of the town and neighbourhood
responded by direct giving or by
organising events. As an example, in
1880 an evening concert was arrariged
in aid of the Hospital by Mr W H Gray
and Mr George Watson. Amongst.the
soloists engaged to perform was MrA
Von Holst, the father of the composer,
Gustav Holst.

The Hospital carried on its useful
services for a number of years; but
improvements in the treatments avail-
able, coupled with the desigh problems
of the building were the factors which
regularly exercised the minds of the
Committee. In 1880 the Hospital
received a donation from Mrs Townend




THE STAINED GLASS WINDOW
MEMORIAL TO DOCTOR DEVEREUX

hich would be quieter and c‘leanek, yet

‘ requiring less labaur. The Medical Officer

supported the proposal even though,
through tack: of money, only part of the
premises could :be. improved: at present.
He was confident that the money would
be forthcoming, as it had on every
occasion when the people were asked to
support their Hospital.

In January 1929 a railway accident at
Ashchurch, in which 4 people were
killed and many more were injured,
stretched the resources of the Hospital,
and highlighted another deficiency in
equipment. There were no facilities for
taking X Rays, which would have been
extremely useful in treating the types of
injuries sustained by passengers on the
train. The Tewkesbury Chamber of
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: eq ' Hee
at the possibility of adapting th
premises to meet these der
thorough investigation, the committee
decided that the buildihg could:not:be
adapted-and so they looked:around:for:a
site to build a modern Haospital. It was
not until- 1929 that the opportunity
arose to buy Orchard Housé in Barton
Road. The property was put up for
auction on 15 May 1929 and was sold
for £1650 to Mr T Weldon Thomson,
acting for the Hospital Commiittee.

Ambitious plans were prepared. to
convert the house'into a nurse’s home
and build a new Hospital.: But before
work could start, a'great deal-of ‘money
would be needed: After purchasing
Orchard House the Building Fund only
had a balance of £435.




the centre

thirty years the hos

establishied as an ess

Tewkesbury life, and a

affection for the people of tf
surrounding area. Together w

Hospital, the old workhouse on
Gloucester Road that had been adapted
as a hospital for the care of the eldetly; In:1969 the

and the old fever isolation hospital at hospital featured in
Tredington, the town could call on nearly a leading medical ,
100 beds for the care of the infirm and magazine ‘World AP
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- Doctor’s
Equipment Fund BGewhe
i was started, but

later contributions

were given to the

League of Friends. -

Ry HOSPITAL

OSTCARD FEATURING TEWKESBU




EQUIPPED MIIU

started using this system to summon
participating doctors to help out at
medical emergencies and serious road
accidents arotind Tewkesbury, a service
that predated the national BASICS
Immediate Care schemes by several
years.

For-many years the physiotherapists in
Tewkesbury, under the supervision of
Miss Billings, covered all three hospitals,
and worked from a wooden hut in the
grounds of Holm Hospital. Mr Leslie
Webber was one of these and was greatly
respected for his services to the town. He
had been blinded while working for the
London Auxiliary Fire Service during

T2

, he was als
Tewkesbury Borough (¢
as Mayor for two years t
and 1971. The hut was in
repair, and in 1981 a futy
a new department at Te
Hospital was approved a
the outpatient building, |
ised as another tempora
positioned in the wrong |
grounds, until Dr Gra
reminded the authoriti
permanent structure ha roposed,
and a site agreed in accordance with a
general development plan for Tewkesbury
Hospital.




There was just:enough room in the
grounds. of Tewkesbury Hospital running

down to Swilgate Road to-accommodate
a.replacement unit for the care of the
elderly, but it was within the potential
flood area of the Swilgate River. By
raising the building above the 1947
flood level, a new block was added to
the hospital in 1988 and remained
above flood level during the July 2007
floods. The public were asked to suggest
names for the new ward and the existing
acute ward. The name Avon Ward was
chosen for the new unit and the Duchess
of Gloucester opened it on 13th October
1988. This block also included a day
hospital and accommodation for the
Occupational Therapists and social
workers. The architect for the
physiotherapy department, the new
outpatient block and Avon Ward was Mr
Richard Sharp, who unfortunately died
before the ward was completed, but who
is commemoratied in a special garden
feature created adjacent to the new
building. The original acute ward was
named Severn Ward.

Tredington Hospital was closed after the
patients had been transferred to Avon
Ward, and the buildings were sold to a
private developer. After prolonged
negotiations over the derelict Holm

Hospital, principally over the site of a

19th century cholera burial pit in the

grounds; this extensive area was also

sold: for private: development.

In recognition of former professionals

who had-worked there for many vears;

the whole-area became known as

Shephard Mead, after Dr Hopper building; with:a contribution
Shephard, a former partnier in the Barton *  from the League of Friends.

ELMBURY SUITE AND HOSPITAL GARDEN
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990’s saw. many changes in
The change that affected the
most was the establishment of
ractitioner Committees, which
ly. became Primary Care Trusts
April 2002. PCTs were given
of running Community

als. Tewkesbury Hospital had
usly been run by the acute hospital
|{tenham. The new organisation

0 experience of running hospitals,
two years they contracted the
ement of Tewkesbury Hospital,

g with Winchcombe Hospital, back
hat had now become the East
cestershire NHS Trust. In 2004 the
tenham and Tewkesbury PCT

tually took over full control of the
jitals, and in 2006 the three
cestershire PCTs combined to form
ucestershire PCT.

ral Practitioners had traditionally
ed rotas for night time and

nd working within their own

ices. In the mid 1990’s many GPs
rganising co-operatives involving a
ber of practices to cover out-of-
mergencies. The Tewkesbury

ices decided to join with those at

A HAPPY PATIENT

Staunton and Newent for out-of-hours
work, and SALDOC co-operative was
formed in September 2000. This was
named after the rivers Severn, Avon and
Leadon for the Doctors On Call, The duty
doctor, drawn from these practices, was
based at Tewkesbury Hospital with a
night time driver and car, and gave
emergency cover for a wide area of
North Gloucestershire, as well as for the
hospital. A further reorganisation in
2004 removed out-of-hours work from
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Tewkesbury Hospital
each night. In 2006 the
Unit, now renamed the M
and llinesses Unit and off
led, was closed from 8pm untll
next morning.

In order to accommodate the revised
out-of-hours service, and to take the
opportunity to upgrade the X-ray service,
a new department was planned. X-rays
have been available at Tewkesbury for
many years, and prior to 1973 the
casualty sister, Margaret Gilson, and
Dr Philip Holding took most of the films.
When this was reported in another
magazine article there was an instant
reaction from the Association of
Radiographers in London pointing out
that this was illegal practice, and Mrs
Margaret Davies was recruited as
radiographer. The new X-ray department
was equipped with the latest digital
imaging equipment, and was rehoused
in what had been the linen room.

The linen store moved to part of the old
X-ray room, and the former X-ray office
was turned into an office for the out-of-
hours doctors and the phlebotomist.
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the PCT were left in no meet and greet patients and. visitors and to help. The T

he feelings of the townsfolk to undertake errands and tasks such as eventually sta

ospital. Within' a-few days handing out drinks to: patients. tabards in:June 2006
ed the closure threat on the Tewkesbury had never had a formalised
fig that Tewkesbury would group of volunteers, but in 2005 a i

. role, and take more patients retired member of staff saw this E?J\g/gZ?tee%pf?hngi\gs;ffz?t"
Cheltenham area. Tewkesbury deficiency and set about organising the League of Friends. Through in
ad been looking after intricacies of CRB checks and references money raising efforts, throug
m patients for many years for the 60 or so people who were keen from town organisations, from the
0. Severn Ward was saved, and '
Surgery Unit, which was staffed
&5 from Severn Ward, was also
continue. The cataract lists, the
adic and general surgical lists

Throughout the past f

ight of the worst floods seen in
shury for many years in July
Avon ward had to be evacuated
se of drain problems, and many
ere trapped at work by the

tion for several days.

tinity hospitals have always drawn
-generosity of their local

linities and many people give

usly of their time. However, in the
t day climate it has become more
[t:to volunteer on an occasional
nsupervised basis in a hospital.
hospitals rely on groups of

eers to man the reception desk, to THE PROTEST MARCH AGAINST WARD CLOSURES



e
ild no longer be used as
services for other areas. Thus
bed numbers at Tewkesbury
¢ reduced from:48:t0 20. This
reat concern and:several
within the town. It so happened
spital being built at Dursley
to have 20 beds, so the basic
r Tewkesbury could be adapted,
ing an operating theatre and a
her modifications, from the
y design. This would reduce costs
“acceptable to the planners.

any complex meetings the plans,
included new ways of providing

i g
THE NEW HOSPITAL DECEMBER 2012

The building work proceeded rapidly
-despite a very wet summer, and a cold
spring, and by Easter 2013 the

service close
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wion House at the Crescent
is wife was the daughter of Dr
greton in Marsh who was one
early instigators of Cottage
this area at Bourton on the
Her of the earliest named

ers:was Dr Liston who worked
rd House in High Street. In
was an inquest on Harold

f Longdon when death from

m at Tewkesbury Hospital was

/ and broke his leg which
was subsequently amputated. He worked
on:until he died in London in 1927 aged
59 when Dr-Laurie Smith purchased:the
practice. Laurie Smith practised in
Tewkesbury until November 1933 when
he was compelled to retire because of his
son’s illness.

Laurie Smith was succeeded by Dr
Wildman who in turn became seriously ill
and sold the practice to Dr Hopper
Shephard before he died in June 1934,
Hopper Shephard lived at and worked
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his clinical work,
Graham Shephard
with a view, Dr Glazie
in and decided that
medicine and:-mu

left to pursue his mus
the wife of the vicar o
time, Rev.Cosmo Pou
as well as a mothe
joined Graham as a
years earlier:Brian
sat in with Grahatr
which was:an unis




Man Midwife’.
ied 1880, and in 1881

uninhabited’, His elder
€ was married’in the
87, and by the time of the
Arthur F Turner (37) a
ical Practitioner’ was living
is wife Penelope + sister in
Moore (59) who died in 1892
oore, brother in law (13)
orn at Moreton in Marsh + 3
newspaper report in 1893
that Dr Allard attended a
g. The 1901 census lists Joseph
(44) Physician and Surgeon as
77 with his wife Harriet, who
n.in Tewkesbury, the second
of Dr W H Peacey. Dr Allard

1Y Was
Allard and at the valli
Matthew Elder (37) General Medlcal
Practitioner was reported to have a 21
year leasehold on Levens House from
1901 at £50 per annum. On the- ground
floor there was a ‘Waiting room,
dispensaty, surgery. Outside — garage, 2
stalls, 2 loose boxes. Rateable value:
£720'. Whether the surgery in the house
had been active since 1861 is unknown.

in 1910 Dr Elder moved the surgery to
22 Church Street, and his brother the vet
was living at 81 High Street. Strangely
the many references to 22 Church Street
during the inter war years fail to mention
it as a surgery. [t was occupied by
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was “holdi S
consultations” at
onwards there are
mortem examinations
by Dr Elder arid report
inquests. During'the war
the medical office ]
at Mitton and was a m
he was appointed M
Health for Tewkesbu
busy with many othe
Superintendent for
medical officer to the

at Tredington (Matro

(Matron Miss Hutt
Tewkesbury to Gla




and an assistant with the
Was appointed. Since then Dr
nnolly and Dr Peter Amess
various: partners reduced their
d-when Dr Connelly left in
r:Nicola McCoillum joined the
. Drs Sarah Roy and Joanne
ad been registrars and returned
tants. Dr Mulrenan retired in

isation of the Practices

id 1990s, re-organisation of the
rvices led to a co-operative

to cover the out of hours needs
rea. The three practices in

ury joined with the Bredon Hill

practic 1 ding on
this site will accommodate all three
practices but each group will retain their
individual identity so'that patients will
still have the:choice between the
practices.

Bredon Hill Surgery

Although Tewkesbury is a Gloucestershire
town it sits on the border with
Worcestershire. During the 1950s two
lady doctors, Joyce West and Margaret
Wilkinson, ran a surgery at Kemerton (in
Worcestershire) which was taken over by
Dr Barrie Stringfellow in 1968. County
boundaries did not matter so much in
those days, and Dr Stringfellow was able
to admit his patients to Tewkesbury
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surgery at Beckford
1970's. ‘




the new Vale
Dursley on time
11, and it has been
ing to use our

lthicare construction to
ility in Tewkesbury.
al:will bring about major
or people in the area,
e-of-the-art local healthcare

s a family-owned and managed
jon, maintenance and

Iding business with a track
spanning 115 years and five
ions of the Seddon family.

mpany employs close to 1,000
a.turnover close to £200m across
dainland UK.

www.seddon.co.uk for more




